
   NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CANADIAN PACIFIC PENSIONERS               
                                ASSOCIATIONS

                          COMMITTEE MEETING                      

                        AT THE DOUBLE TREE HOTEL
                                 339 ST PAUL STREET  
                                      KAMLOOPS B.C. 
                   IN THE TRANS CANADA BOARD ROOM  

             FRIDAY MAY 25, 2017 AND SATURDAY May 26, 2017      

9:00 AM - Meeting opened by Norm Ahlstrom, Kamloops Chapter President, welcoming all Executive, Delegates and members to Kamloops.
He then handed over the Gavel to Lyle Berge, President of the NCCPPA.

President L. Berge then asked Peter Landry for the opening prayer and a moments silence for the pensioners who have passed since the last convention.

President Berge thanked Norm and Louisa Ahlstrom and Bob Cameron for their efforts in getting this convention organized, it is very much appreciated. He then explained to all the problem that the organizing committee had with the Hotel rooms. We all will be here on Thursday and Saturday evenings and be transported to the Signature Sandman Hotel for Friday night because of booking problems. The manager of the Hotel, Ms. Rhaine Williams came into the start of the convention to explain her position and all the help she could offer to make our stay comfortable and satisfactory.   

Lyle also explained that he would not be running again as President and asked all in attendance to consider the President’s job or anyone they knew who would take the job.

 President L. Berge then introduced the Executive as follows.  

President - Lyle Berge

1st Vice-President – George Hucker  
2nd Vice President – Peter Landry 
3rd Vice President – Tom Sonier  
Treasurer - Don Jennings  
Secretary – Bob Cameron

Pension rep- Bob Cameron and his Alternate Pension Rep.  Tom Sonier 
President Lyle Berge also introduced the Delegates as follows:

Norm Ahlstrom        Kamloops BC

John Meade              Revelstoke BC

Robert J Cameron    Revelstoke BC

George Hucker        Red Deer AB

Frank Mark             Calgary AB
Nick Dionne            London ON

Ron Baker              Kenora ON
Peter Landry           Toronto ON
President Lyle Berge then reviewed the Agenda, which all had a copy of, the only change is that the Representative from the Teamsters, Legislative Department a Mr. Don Ashley would not be here. In place will be 2 candidates who are running for the position of Pension Representative for the next 3 years who are Mr. Mike DeGirolamo and Robert J Cameron (incumbent).  All of the other agenda is all right.

Motion by Lyle Berge and seconded by Peter Landry to adopt the Agenda as corrected.  Carried.

Business arising from Minutes of 2015 Convention minutes. Letter from Jim Harris, London and Rae Leduc, Montreal, re Membership and suggestions for the future,                                                                      APPENDIX   # 1
Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by Don Jennings to approve the minutes of the 2015 Convention, along with the letter from Jim Harris and Rae Leduc.               Carried. 
Treasurer report of the NCCPPA read out by Don Jennings.

                                                                                      APPENDIX # 2

Motion by Don Jennings and seconded by Peter Landry to approve the Treasurers report.                     Carried  

Pensioners Representative report, read out by Robert J. Cameron.    

                                                                                   APPENDIX # 3

Motion by Robert J Cameron and seconded by George Hucker to adopt the Pension Representative report.                                Carried.

Coffee Break

After the coffee break we continued with more Reports.

Blain Mac Isaac, Director of Pension Services        Appendix # 4  

Blain spoke about Trust Fund, Bill C-27, and New Pension statement for all employees and retirees coming in July 2017, explaining the Pension fund. Pension Representative Election. 4 candidates in ballot with a short explanation from each one. A lot of ballots were returned as wrong addresses, members are reminded to keep their address up to date,     All in Appendix # 4
Many questions were asked during his presentation and were answered by Blain.

In Memoriam questioned by P. Landry that the last posting on the Pensioners Web Page was all wrong and missing some items, can it be corrected and updated monthly. 
. Blain said any questions anyone has to call him or his department.

After Blain MacIsaac report there were 2 candidates who are running for the Pension Representative position
 A short speech from Mike DeGirolamo and Robert J Cameron were given by both. The other 2 candidates James Blotsky and Jean-Claude Pare were not present.
Break for Lunch 12:30 PM

2:00 PM   a short discussion re the election of the Pension Representative took place as to who was running.

Continue Reports

Presidents Report           attached as APPENDIX # 5

Motion by L. Berge and seconded by Nick Dionne to accept Presidents report.               

  Motion Carried.
1st Vice-President Report                           APPENDIX # 6

2nd Vice-President Report                          APPENDIX # 7
3rd Vice-President Report                           APPENDIX # 8
Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by Don Jennings to accept All Vice-President reports.                      Carried 
Secretary Report                                      APPENDIX # 9
Motion by Robert J Cameron and seconded by George Hucker to accept the Secretary repot.             Carried.                        
After all reports were done there was a discussion with regards to letter from Rae Leduc and Jim Harris re membership’s and. how some chapters were doing. Norm Ahlstrom said his chapter is down to 6 meetings per year because of less members and to keep the costs down such as rent etc. 

Ron Baker said his chapter is doing fine so far. Others are all about the same.

John Meade suggested that we need to get more to join, maybe get more Blue Cross or other items to attract new members.  Lyle asked John for a sample letter with his suggestions.

 Bob Cameron said he will look into Sure Health as seen on TV re their coverage re benefits.

With regards to Rae Leduc and Jim Harris letter it was moved by Ron Baker and seconded by Don Jennings to accept their letter and answer them thanking them for it, .and will look into Booklet and a National Chapter.   Carried.  
We then proceeded to deal with the Resolutions.
                PROPOSED RESOLUTIONS  

            - 2017 NCCPPA CONVENTION

KAMLOOPS  

Norman Ahlstrom

839 Orcrest Drive

Kamloops BC,

V2B 6T3

Bob Cameron

Secretary of the NCCPPA 

Revelstoke BC,

V0E 2S0

KAMLOOPS CHAPTER SUBMITTS OUR RESOLUTION

12.09 Spouse More than 10 years younger than Pensioner.

Notwithstanding anything contained elsewhere in this Article, where a spouse or Post-Retirement Spouse, as the case may be, has elected to receive, or will by operation of this Article receive a pension or lump sum under paragraph 10.02, clause 12.06 (a) (i) or subparagraph 12.06 (b) and that Spouse or Post-retirement Spouse is more than (10) years younger than the Pensioner. The pension or by lump sum to the Spouse or Post-Retirement Spouse shall be reduced by one ( 1 ) percent for each year of difference in their ages beyond ( 10) years and the reduction in respect of any remaining portion of a year or difference shall be calculated proportionately.

HEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT ARTICLE 12.09 as stated should be reviewed again in the Pension Committee to try and resolve the discrimination contained therein especially in cases where the marriage has been in effect for 20 to 30 years or more and the harsh penalty carried by the surviving spouse.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours truly

  (Signed)   N.A. Ahlstrom

President Kamloops Chapter.                                      

Executive agrees with Kamloops and Toronto Resolutions moving forward
Delegates agree with the Executive ruling.   Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by John Meade to accept.          Carried.

CALGARY 

April 11, 2017
Mr. R.J. Cameron

Pensioner Representative, Canadian Pacific Pension Committee

P.O. Box 885

Revelstoke B.C.   V0E 2S0

Resolutions from the Calgary Chapter are as follows:

1. INDEXING: to be changes from 50% to 75% of CPI up to maximum of 3% based on the first $ 1,500.00.

Executive  

Executive agree Calgary and Toronto wording of Resolutions combine to include both wordings.

Delegates agree with Executive Motion by Frank Mark and seconded by John Meade.  Carried.
2. ADHOC: in consideration of Article 15 of the Pension Plan Rules, An ADHOC increase for pensioners who have been retired for a minimum of 25 years, have 30 years or more of pensionable service, and have pensions of less than $ 1,500.00 per month. Same benefits apply to spouses that receive spousal allowance.

Executive agrees but need explanation why still in Pension Plan Rules.

Delegates agree with Executive and a motion by Peter Landry and seconded by Don Jennings to leave alone but to get clarification.      Carried.   

3. BLUE CROSS: Resolved that the Pensioners and Survivors over the age of 80 who have maxed out their $ 15,000.00 Blue Cross coverage under Part 1 be given a further $ 10,000.00. Under Part 2 the          

$ 10,000.00 be increased to $ 15,000.00.
          Executive agrees keep wording of Calgary and Toronto   

              Resolutions and pursue.

          Delegates agree with Executive and a motion by George Hucker

          And seconded by Tom Sonier to pursue further.  Carried.

4. To jointly explore a Health Package to ideally include a Dental, Vision and Hearing plan for Retiree’s.

      Executive agree and to keep pursuing. 

      Delegates agree and to keep pursuing.  Motion by Frank Mark

        And seconded by John Meade.    Carried.
5    Change Article 5 (1) (a) in the NCCPPA Bylaws so that the
      frequency of Meetings is changed to 3 years from 2 years. If
      approved, “Biennial” will be changes to “triennial” wherever it
      appears in the Bylaws.

      All Executive agree, except P. Landry and to let Delegates decide.

      Delegates discuss and as agreed in 2015 to table so a motion by
       Frank Mark and seconded by Peter Landry to take off the table, 
       The resolution in 2015 for further discussion.   6 to 1 in favor.

       Carried.
       After some discussion re finances, declining membership, is was

      Agreed by majority to go to 3 years. Next Convention in 2020.

      Motion by Frank Mark and seconded by Nick Dionne to agree

       With Calgary resolution and go to every 3 years not 2 years and

        Change the Bylaws wording to state this.  Motion Carried 

       With 1 against.

    6   Update the Pensioners Web Site currently

          Executive agrees with Calgary and Toronto resolutions. 

Delegates discussed this resolution and as of now it is being updated every 3 months but will pursue to get it done currently.  Motion by Don Jennings and seconded by Peter Landry to try and get it updated currently.  Carried.

    7.   Should Bill C-27, an Act to amend the Pension Benefits Standards
         Act, become law, ensure current CP recipients of Defined Benefits
          Pensions be unaffected.

Executive agrees also as per letter from CP to Retirees.

Delegates agree with Executive and the letter from CP letter earlier this year.  Motion by Don Jennings and seconded by John Meade to agree with letter from CP.   Motion Carried.  

      8. Recognizing the CP Pensioners Association have limited bargaining
        power in items of the requests being fulfilled, we seek advice from
        Canadian Pacific Railway as to how we may contribute to the wellbeing
        of the industry.

        Executive agrees. 
        Delegates agree with Executive.  Motion by Frank Mark 

        and seconded by Bob Cameron to accept.      Carried. 
LONDON

1.  Pension Plan Rules

  3.02 COMMITTEE MEETINGS (CURRENT)

(b) Meetings of the Committee shall be held on the first Tuesday of each month in Calgary or such other location as the Chairman may designate (participating by telephone conference is acceptable). Additional meetings may be held at the call of the Secretary of the Committee on at least (7) days’ notice to the members of the Committee. If the day appointed for a meeting falls on a legal holiday or on a day immediately following a legal holiday, the meeting shall be held at the same hour on the second day following the legal holiday.
SUBMISSION  

 Be it resolved that the NCCPPA President approach the Company

(Canadian Pacific Railway) to request a letter of understanding with regards to the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative and his/her  involvement in meetings with the Company. This letter will include the following:

A)  Representative‘s expenses and how they will be paid.

B)  Alternate Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid.

C)  Attendance by conference call whether mandatory or not.

       This resolution is being submitted account the Company is trying to force conference call meetings instead of actual personal attendance at the meetings by the committee which include the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative. They are also are balking at the payment of expenses for the Pensioner’s Representative if said Representative attends the committee meetings in person instead of joining by conference call
Executive Agrees with entire resolution.
Delegates discussed this resolution and agree with it.  Motion by Nick Dionne and seconded by Tom Sonier to pursue with CP.    Carried.

National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association (NCCPPA)

Resolution submitted by the CP London Chapter for consideration at the 2017 NCCPPA Triennial Convention.

That the Association approach the national leadership of all union’s involved in negotiating provisions of the pension plan with Canadian Pacific, for the express purpose of obtaining from those union leaders a written commitment that at no time will the respective union negotiate any provisions for any provisions for pension entitlement that will or would result in any negative change to the benefits of the present pensioners both in terms of any monetary or benefit entitlement 
Executive agrees with this resolution.

Delegates agree with this resolution.  Motion by Tom Sonier and seconded by Bob Cameron to accept this resolution and pursue.    Carried. 

 TORONTO

1 Ad Hoc:  Ad hoc increases for Pensioners who have been retired for Twenty-Five (25) years and 30 years of service; same benefits apply to spouse that receive the spousal allowance.  

Executive agrees as per Calgary resolution same.  

     Delegates agree with executive as per Calgary resolution.    

     Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by Frank Mark to 

     agree as per Calgary resolution.   Carried. 
2 Union Negotiated Pension Benefit and Health care.

To ensure any new Pension and Health care benefits that are negotiated by the unions are to include all current retires as well as future retiree’s pension.

Be it further resolved that when negotiating retirement benefits the NCCPPA Pensioners Representative is present.

Executive agrees with this resolution.

Delegates discussed and as it is now, the pension Representative is in contact with all unions and is pursuing to be at the negotiations when they happen.  Motion by Nick Dionne and seconded by Tom Sonier to accept.    Carried.   

3 Health / Medical Care

     Whereas C.P. Pensioners have lost all their Dental Care and
      Vision Care,

     Be it Resolved that the Blue Cross plan be cancelled and all
     Pensioners/Survivors, including all Pensioners that gave up
     their Health Care plan for the Rail Pass be enrolled in the new
     Health Care Plan called HEALTH SPENDING ACCOUNT.
     (H.S.A.) 
    Executive agrees with this resolution.  

     Delegates were explained by Bob Cameron, Pension

    Representative, that CP will not entertain this resolution as it would cost way too much and are not willing to change all to HSA.

4 Whereas according to the Canadian Pacific Company Pension Plan rules Article 3 VACANCIES E (ii) will be rewritten to read: At each General Meeting of the NCCPPA, the assembled membership will nominate and elect an Alternate NCCPPA Representative who, when the Pensioner Representative is not able to attend the regular scheduled meetings of the Administrative Committee, shall attend in the Representative’s stead.

Already in our Bylaws when the Alternate Pension    Representative gets elected

5  Be it resolved that Article 12.09 of the pension rules is age
     discriminatory.
     Therefore it should be deleted from the C.P. Rail Pension Plan
     Rules and Regulations 

     Executive agrees also with this resolution same a

     Kamloops, to pursue.  
6 Since the C.P. Rail Pensioners have lost the “In Memoriam”
 print version and is only printed on the Pensioners web site.
     Be it resolved that the web site be updated on a monthly basis.
     Executive agree as per Calgary Resolution.

    Delegates agree with Calgary resolution, try and get it 

     Updated on a regular basis. 

   All resolutions were done and a discussion took place with regards to whoever would like to run for then Presidents job.  Lyle spoke about talking to someone in Calgary to run, more info tomorrow. 

 It was decided to adjourn at 16:30 (4:30) 

Saturday morning May 27, 2017

As all resolutions are done we continued to 

Unfinished Business

Discussed the Booklet as mentioned in Rae Leduc and Jim

Harris letter, President L. Berge to look into Booklet.

New Business

Elections 

President

 Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by Frank Mark to nominate Surinder Rehill from Calgary Chapter. 

As Surinder Rehill was not in attendance, all agreed that the second sentence of Article IV, section 2 (a) of our bylaws would govern, i.e. “A slate of Officers shall be elected from among the delegates in attendance at the Triennial Convention whose term of office shall be for three (3) years commencing no later than the 31st day of August. A retiree other than a delegate must belong to an Association that is affiliated with the NCCPPA to be eligible for nomination and election”. Surinder was contacted by email and agreed to stand, subject to mentoring by President Berge.

As there were no other nominations Surinder Rehill was elected by Acclimation.

Past President

Lyle Berge becomes Past President.

1st Vice-President

Motion by Don Jennings and seconded by Tom Sonier to nominate George Hucker.

As there were no other nominations George Hucker was elected by acclimation.

2nd Vice-President 
Motion by Nick Dionne and seconded by Tom Sonier to nominate Peter Landry. 

As there were no other nominations Peter Landry was elected by acclimation.

3rd Vice-President

Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by George Hucker to nominate Tom Sonier.

As there were no other nominations, Tom Sonier was elected by acclimation.

Treasurer

Motion by Peter Landry and seconded by Norm Ahlstrom to nominate Don Jennings.  

As there were no other nomination Don Jennings was elected by acclimation. 

Secretary 
Motion by George Hucker and seconded by Don Jennings to nominate Bob Cameron.
As there were no other nominations Bob Cameron was elected by acclimation.

Alternate Pension Representative

Motion by Nick Dionne and seconded by Peter Landry to nominate Tom Sonier. 

As there were no other nominations Tom Sonier was elected by acclimation.  

A discussion as to where the next Convention will be.  The Delegate from London, Nick Dionne spoke up and advised all that London would like to host the next Convention in May 21-23, 2020. As no other Chapters wanted it, they were thanked by all for their efforts and it will be in London ON. May 21-23, 2020.

Announcement that we will meet in the lobby of the Hotel to walk to the Kamloops Museum at 2:00 PM.

At 5:00 PM there will be a cash Bar at the Hotel and the Banquet will be at 6:00 PM in the Yellowhead Room

After the meal after supper a discussion with all will take place and at about 10:00 PM the convention will be over.

President L. Berge then handed the Gavel back to Norm Ahlstron for him to close the Convention.

Norm Ahlstrom thanked everyone for attending and wish all a safe travel back home.

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 AM.  

___________________

Robert J Cameron  

Secretary NCCPPA
APPENDIX 1

Subject: NCCPPA Membership and suggestions for the future.

(from Rae Leduc and Jim Harris)
From Rae Leduc - Information and ideas concerning the discussion at the last convention meeting in Montreal in May of 2017.

PROPOSAL
Mini-Booklet in bright colours in English and French. (separate books)

It should contain the following.
-message from the President of the NCCPPA also showing why you should join the Association.
-NCCPPA executive with contact info.
-List of current chapters with contact info.
-Pensioners website.
-Calgary retirement office with contact info
-Pensioner's Representative contact info
-What the NCCPPA has done for the Pensioners
-NCCPPA is the only organization which has negotiation power with CPRY.
-NCCPPA has a biennial convention to go over proposals by the chapters for eventual 
negotiation with CPRY.

OTHER INFORMATION
Current retirees
Would receive the mini-booklet in the next company mail out. A letter should also be placed in the envelope showing retirees without a chapter and who they should contact.

New retirees
Would be given the mini-booklet with other documentation from the company when they retire.
The NCCPPA should be advised by the company for follow up purposes.

Distribution
The NCCPPA mini-booklet should be available in all CPRY offices in the company. It should also be available at other strategic locations. It should get maximum coverage.

Other thoughts
-should take over the current website.
-Involve a member of the chapters with updating the website
-Should form a committee within the NCCPPA to establish chapters in areas where there aren't 
 any or use the NCCPPA as the major contact.
-Form a news committee to let members know what's going on within the NCCPPA territory
-Involve chapters as much as possible in current and future activities
-We should approach the company to take advantage of their mailing list. This way we can reach 
 all Pensioners and survivors.
-Any funding will have to start with the chapters. 
-The general message is to get everybody involved not only the executive but the chapters as 
 well. This would make for a highly successful organization.

……………………………………………………………………………………………

From Jim Harris - I agree with Ray about providing potential retirees with an information booklet, both French and English. Must include an NCCPPA membership application. for new pensioners as well as current retirees and survivors.

Create a Chapter at the National level so that current and potential retirees and survivors could join without having to try and form a local chapter. There are many retirees and survivors in areas where there would not be sufficient numbers to form a chapter also pensioners and survivors may not want to join a local chapter but would like to receive information from the National Council.

We should look at the possibility of having all members pay an annual due of $1.00 per month directly to the National Council through payroll deduction This should include survivors.

Agree that the National Council should take over the current website the current website information is sometimes way out of date and since we must relay on others to update the information it may not be done in a timely manner.

One of our biggest problems is the lack of cooperation we receive from CP Rail and this may be because we are not making our problems made known to upper management.

We should also consider requesting an annual grant from CP Rail which should be in the area of between $50,000.00 to $75,000.00. This would enable NCCPPA to run the website as well as handle our own mailings. 

APPENDIX 2

Report of Activities for Don Jennings, Treasurer NCCPPA 2015 to 2017

                  _________________________________________________________________

Greetings to the Executive, Delegates and Guests at this 2017 Biennial Convention of the National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners:

As I have stated in previous reports to those Conventions I have certainly enjoyed the position of Treasurer for the National Council as it gives me an opportunity to correspond with and meet the representatives of Pension Associations across Canada.   I have relocated to Barrhead, and Barrhead has a Canada Trust Financial institution so there has been no problem carrying on the banking transactions on behalf of the Council.

I sincerely would like to thank everyone for reelecting me for the position of Treasurer of the Council even though I was unable to attend the Convention in Montreal.  I am able to walk comfortably as I had a complete knee replacemnt on September 27, 2016.

In 2016, a total of fifteen Associations were affiliated with the National Council with a reported membership of 777.  This figure isn’t really accurate because, when the Chapters send  in the membership check to the National Council; this covers those local Chapter members that pay their local dues to the time of remittance of that check.  Local members pay their dues all through that year.  I would like to emphasize the reporting of this number could be very important as your Association may be entitled to another delegate to attend a Biennial Conference.  Article V11 also reads that 'Additional dues received during the year after having submitted the dues at the end of March must be paid before the end of their fiscal year.'  I, on behalf of the Council have never 'pushed' this as all individual Associations are in the same boat as the Council.   We have lost Local Chapters, such as Victoria, BC, Saint John, NB, Ancaster, ON, Staynor, ON, Trois Rivieres, QC because of declining membership and limited prospects for new members.  This, I believe is a problem with most organizations. Cranbrook, BC now has no Chapter but interested members have joined the Revelstoke Chapter.  The Sherbrooke Chapter notified our President Lyle Berge they have closed their Association as of July, 2016. The Council, I believe, is in pretty good shape financially, as we are holding are own even though memberships are dropping.  The donations we receive from Canadian Pacific Railway and Blue Cross in our Convention years are gratefully received and assist us maintain this financial viability.   For your information, in 1999 we had 3338 members, in 2004 we had 2825 from 23 member associations.  In 2007, we had a low 1653 members from 20 member associations and in 2010, we had 1832 members from 21 member associations.  Blue Cross Travel Insurance Commissions have steadily increased yearly since the Executive negotiated this benefit for pensioners.  As everyone knows, bank interest is low and the dividends we receive on our Canada Trust Market Fund are low to what it was in the past.

Getting back to the Blue Cross Travel Insurance Dividends, this program was negotiated by NCCPPA President Don Hoare and Pension Representative Henry Theissen and Blue Cross and finalized in 2006.  Our first deposit was made on August 15, 2006 in the amount of $85.73.  These dividends over the years has kept our Council solvent.  

I would like to say that its a great pleasure working with Lyle, and our Executive, and Bob.  I think it is necessary to have representation spread across Canada so Pensioners can reach these representatives and those representatives pass along information to near Pension Associations.  In my opinion, this is more important than ever in today’s Railway climate because of the Company’s discontinuance of the Momentum and other hard copy mailing to pensioners and using their website to get this information to the pensioners.  Many of our pensioners and survivors do not have access to a personal computer.  Lyle does a great job of getting information out to member associations and the Executive by his Newsletters.  These Newsletters are also translated into French for our French speaking member associations and this translation is done by Carole Valence.  Carole’s father was a very active member of the National Council. 

Bob Cameron, as our CP Pension Representative, and the NCCPPA Secretary, works closely with Lyle and the National Executive in performing those duties for the benefit of all CP Pensionerts and survivors.

I still stay in close contact with my Calgary Pension Association because of the many friendships that are made that that you didn’t have an opportunity to have when you were an active employee.

Respectfully yours

Don Jennings

Treasurer, NCCPPA

E – Mail: donjenn@shaw.ca           Phone:  (780) 305-3238

APPENDIX 2.1
National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association

Financial Statement ending December 31, 2016

Bank Statement Chequing Acct. #521 Balance December 31, 2015


               $10105.71

Receipts
  Membership Dues




$  839.00
  Dividends and Interest



      44.28

  Blue X Travel Insurance Commission


    847.39

  Donations (Frank Mark)                                                             50.00

  




               _________

 





  1780.67

                 
  1780.67
 







                                 _______




                                                                                                                11886.38
                                                                                                                                                          Disbursements
  OPERATING EXPENSE

  Photocopies / Postage



   151.60

  Office Supplies




   145.94

  Travel                                                                                      184.00

  Per Diem                                                                                   40.00

  Translation




    40.00




   







________







   561.54

CONVENTION 2015

 Advance to be accounted for



   500.00

Total Disbursements



 1061.54                                                    1061.54










               _________ 

Bank Balance December 31, 2016





                 10824.84                                                                                                       

Mutual Fund Account






                 15000.00











________

Total








                 25824.84

APPENDIX 2.2
NATIONAL COUNCIL of CANADIAN PACIFIC PENSIONERS and SURVIVORS TREASURER ANNUAL REPORT
    RECEIPTS for January 1 to December 31, 2016

Chapter/

   Dues

Bank

Interest

Blue X
        Misc   
Total

Transaction
    Paid

Balance

Dividend

    Donation       Members


______________________________________________________________________________________

Jan 1 balance

            10105.71

Interest/Dividend




 44.28

Blue X







847.39

Donation (Frank)                                                                                                               50.00

Montreal
    50.00(A)







         28       

London

    55.00








         55

Kamloops
    26.00








         26         Windsor

    50.00






                                      50

Revelstoke
  189.00








       189

Toronto

    50.00








         50

Calgary

  151.00








       151

Nanaimo
   (10.00)(B)                                                                                                                      10

Red Deer
    13.00








         13

Medicine Hat
    28.00








         28

Sudbury

    42.00








         42 Kenora
                  30.00







                       30                      Sherbrooke
    40.00








         40

Winnipeg
    50.00(C)







       

M@S Quebec
    65.00
    







         65



  839.00
             10105.71

 44.28

847.39
          50.00
       777                768

Balance Forward from 2015           10105.71

Membership Dues
                839.00
Interest / Dividend

    44.28

Blue X Commission

  847.39

Donation (Frank Mark)                        50.00

TOTAL                        
            11886.38
(A)   $22.00 paid for 2017

(B)   $10.00 in 2015

(C)   $50.00 for 2015 Dues

APPENDIX 2.3

DISBURSEMENTS January 1 to December 31, 2016 for Operating Expenses

Communication
  Office Supplies
 Translation
Travel
          Per Diem                     Total                    

       Phone/Postage/Copying


CV
      

        
                     40.00
 


 
                  40.00

RC
       21.11
       62.99                                                   184.00

40.00                       308.10      DJ
     130.49
       82.95






213.44



  

  



     151.60
     145.94
      40.00
                   184.00

40.00

561.54


CV =  Carole Valence

RC  =  Robert Cameron

DJ   = Don Jennings

DISBURSEMENTS for Convention 2017 Convention 

Advance Deposit to the Double Tree Hilton Kamloops                                                                                         500.00

APPENDIX 2.4
List of NCCPP Chapters Who Have Submitted 2016 Membership Dues







Members
   Paid

Windsor
Receipt # 109, March 7, 2016

   50                    50.00


Kamloops
Receipt #104, December24, 2015         26

   26.00

Nanaimo
Receipt #103, Oct. 22, 2015

  10

  (10.00) pd. 2015

Sudbury
Receipt #107, Feb.25, 2016                  42

   42.00

Kenora

Email, April 7, 2016


  30

   30.00             London
Receipt #108, March 6, 2016

  55

   55.00          Montreal
Receipt #117, July 4, 2016
 
  28(a)
               50.00 (a) pd. 2016

Toronto
Receipt #106, February 12, 2016
  50

   50.00

Medicine Hat
Receipt #115, April 18, 2016

  28

   28.00
 

Calgary
Receipt #113 April 9,2016

151

 151.00                   Red Deer
Receipt #116, June 1, 2016

  13

   13.00

Winnipeg
Receipt #105, December 28, 2015      (50)(b)

   50.00        Sherbrooke
Receipt #110, March 18, 2016
  40

   40.00

Revelstoke      Receipt #112, April 7 2016

189

 189.00              

M @ S, Que.
Receipt #111, March26, 2016

  65
               65.00

                                                                                  ______                ________

                                                                                    777
          $ 839.00

              Montreal (a) received in 2016 & 22 members in 2017


  Winnipeg (b) received in 2016 for 2015 Members 

APPENDIX 3
REPORT OF PENSION REPRESENTATIVE ROBERT J. CAMERON

TO THE EXECUTIVE AND DELEGATES May 26-27, 2017, KAMLOOPS BC

The regular Pension Committee meeting are held the first Tuesday of each month all year in Calgary at the Offices of CP on Ogden Road.

The Committee consists of 4 Company Officers and three Union General Chairman and a Pension Representative. That Pension Representative is elected from the Pensioners every three years and this year is an Election year. All Ballots are to be mailed out from Calgary by the end of May 2017 and have to be back into Calgary by June 30, 2017. Please send back Ballot and encourage all other pensioners to do so also. This year there are 4 candidates running for the job of Pension Representative. They are all on the Ballot when you receive them. They are James Blotsky, Robert J Cameron (Incumbent), Mike DeGirolamo, and Jean-Claude Pare.

As of January, 2017 the Pension Fund was at 11.946 Billion, CP continues to pay out approximately 48 Million each month to pensioners.  CP has not had to put in any extra money at year end for the last 6 years as the fund is solvent and continues to be solvent. At year end December 31, 2015 there was over $ 508,000,000.00 in excess in the fund. We will not know what the year 2016 excess is until September of this year when I receive the Actuarial Valuation in September 2017. As the year progresses the fund has continued to grow, last year started at just over 12.027 Billion and ended up at 11.964 Billion a slight loss but since January 2017 to March 2017 is has shown very good progress and is over 12 Billion again. I will not receive the Financial Statement until June 2017 and all Chapter’s will receive a copy when I do.

There are over 22, 000 pensions receiving cheques monthly. As of January 2017 there has not been any pensioner receiving the maximum cap of $ 79,000.00 per year since the cap was put in place.

Momentum Magazine will not be printed anymore as CP has gone to a new CP magazine which is not being sent to pensioners,

Lyle and I and the executive keep trying to get CP to put more on the Web page for us pensioners, if you do not have a computer let me or one of the Executive know and we will mail you the info. I send out COLA adjustments each year along with other information to all pension Chapters and anyone who is not a member of a Chapter. I keep trying to get CP to put more on the Web page as it happens. 

With regards to the “ In Memoriam, Lyle George and I meet with Steve Sugars and he advised us it was getting  done about every 3 months, as of now it is up to date but there are many mistakes and Lyle and I have been in contact with him to get it right. He says to let him know what the problems are and he will try and get them corrected. We are still trying to get a newsletter on the web page but have not been successful yet.

Blue Cross.

It is very disappointing that we as a National Council have tried to contact Blue Cross to try and negotiate better benefits for pensioners and Blue Cross has totally ignored us as they say they have a contract with CP and not individuals,  Although one Union has.

I deal with many pensioners about their Blue Cross and many with HSA and help them out as much as I can. Also I assist many pensioners with the death of their spouses on a regular basis. 

All resolutions from the Convention in Montreal in 2015 were sent to CP. Lyle and I meet with Mr. Blain MacIsaac and discussed them all and all were turned down and the only we did get Blain to talk about was putting the Pension Representative on a Budget, but no word on it as of now.

All T-4’s were sent on time this year and Blain has advised me that he will try and get them out next year hopefully a month early. If you as a pension have a problem with your T-4’s you can contact Blain at 1-888-511-7557 or his office at 1-403-319-6873.

In March of this year CP mailed out a letter to all retirees with your February pay slip as the January one did not have the COLA amount on it, also your received a letter from CP explaining their position on Bill C-27 and advising all pensioners not to worry as they have no intention to go to a Target Pension Plan, we will all stay on the Defined Benefit Plan as we are now. Also in that letter was a nomination form for all pensioners to nominate a pensioner for the Election of a Pension Representative. That info had to be in Calgary by April 30, 2017 and as a result there will be 4 pensioners on the Ballot as mentioned earlier.

The Pension Benefits and Standards Act has been changes so that at the end of June 2017 you will receive from CP a pension report the same way you did when you worked. CP now has to advise all members working and pensioners of how the Pension Plan is doing and who the investors are and all other information that is required to all members.

As my term as your representative runs out August 31, 2017 I am asking for your support for another 3 years to be your trusted Pension Representative that I have been for 4 and ½ years,  looking after your concerns and speaking up for you on a monthly basis and assisting everyone who calls me for assistance. 

Thank you all very much.

Robert J Cameron

Pension Representative

APPENDIX 4
Bill C-27 

SUMMARY 

This enactment amends the Pension Benefits Standards Act, 1985 to provide a framework for the establishment, administration and supervision of target benefit plans. It also amends the Act to permit pension plan administrators to purchase immediate or deferred life annuities for former members or survivors so as to satisfy an obligation to provide pension benefits if the obligation arises from a defined benefit provision. 
Currently, Bill C-27 has only had first reading in the House of Commons on October 19, 2016, and as such, there is no current impact on any pension benefit or pension plan covered under federal legislation. 
Even if the legislation passes as currently written, it would allow an employer to propose to any of its former members (current retirees/survivors) to surrender all or part of their pension benefits under the original plan in exchange for a pension benefit under the new target benefit plan. 
However, in order for this to even occur, the former member (retiree/survivor) would have to consent to this.   
Canadian Pacific Railway has no intention of requesting retirees or survivors receiving pension benefits to surrender any of them. 
Exchange of pension benefits 

9.7 (1) An employer may propose to any of its employees who are members of a pension plan (referred to in this section as the original plan), to any former members of the plan and to any other persons who are entitled to a pension benefit under the plan that they surrender all or part of their pension benefit under the plan in exchange for a pension benefit under a target benefit plan (referred to in this section as the second plan). 
Consent required 

(2) A surrender described in subsection (1) is void or, in Quebec, null unless the employer obtains the member’s, former member’s or other person’s consent in accordance with this section. A bargaining agent may consent on behalf of a unionized member if the agent is authorized to do so. 
A summary of the proposed legislation is available at the following website:  
Available on the Parliament of Canada Web Site at the following address:  
http://www.parl.gc.ca  
Pension Services 
Canadian Pacific Railway 
May 2017 

APPENDIX 5
National Council of

            Canadian Pacific Pensioners Associations
President’s report - 2017 biennial convention, May 25 – 27, 2017 

                                     Kamloops, B.C.
Following is my report of my activities since the 2015 biennial convention in Montreal, Quebec. This convention was hosted by our Montreal M&S chapter. 

2015 Convention Resolutions.

At this convention, delegates passed several resolutions to be put before CPR. After each convention, a main task of the president’s role is to present the resolutions that were passed, to the CP Pension Committee. This was done by letter dated January 5, 2016.

Accordingly, on April 5, 2016, Bob Cameron and I met with Blain MacIsaac, Director, Pensions at CPR, to discuss my letter. We also discussed meetings of the CP Pension Committee, and the necessity for Bob Cameron, our Pension Representative as well as our NCCPPA Secretary, to be physically present at every meeting. 
Mr. MacIsaac had conferred with Ms. Kathy Brown, Chairperson of the CP Pension Committee, prior to our meeting, and their rulings regarding our resolutions follow. The resolutions we submitted are in italics:

1. Ad Hoc – we would like to see Ad Hoc provisions re-instated for pensioners who have been retired for 25 years and had 30 years’ service (Same benefits to apply to spouse).
After 1999, CP introduced cost of living increases. They are not willing to revisit ad hoc. They feel that, if you have been retired for several years, the accumulation of cost of living increases has not been insignificant. CP is one of the few private pension plans that even offers cost of living increases.

2. As retirees reach their early 80's, the current Blue Cross Part 1 and Part 2 limits are more likely to run out - just when they are needed the most. We have asked Blue Cross to examine the possibility of a Part 3 (or an extension of Part 2), which would add another $20,000 at a cost determined by Blue Cross, to be paid by retiree. We asked Blue Cross work up the numbers, and we also asked that these numbers be prepared, by province, without the requirement of 100% buy- in of all retirees. We have not had a response to our enquiries, and so we ask your (CPR) support and assistance in helping us obtain an answer from Blue Cross.
As mentioned, although we have not heard from Blue Cross, it seems that their position remains that any change must include 100% buy-in. As well, it seems that the premiums would be very high. The argument that this would be retiree funded, and perhaps there could be more reasonable premiums because of those already in retiree funded part 2, doesn't seem to be an attraction for Blue Cross. Because new retirees over the past number of years go on Health Spending Accounts, Blue Cross is not receiving new customers for part 1 and 2. 

3. Delegates at our convention also passed a resolution to ask CP to re-examine whether it makes sense for the current Blue Cross plan to be cancelled and all pensioners/survivors, including the ones who gave up their health care plan in favour of a rail pass, be enrolled in a Health Spending account. 
This now has been pretty much dismissed by CPR. For people who have been able to take advantage of the part 1 and 2 limits to date, to change and start on a new HSA, after having received these benefits, would "raise objections from the actuaries".

4. We asked that Indexing to be changed from 50% to 75% of CPI up to a maximum of 3% based on the first $3,000.
The answer was no – It was stated that CP's plan is better than most. Increases are cumulative since we retired (subject to the provisions of having been retired for 5 years).

5. We sought assurance that the Pensioners website be updated regularly, especially “In Memoriam” at least twice a year.
CPR said they are still going to try and update “In Memoriam” twice a year.

6. Acknowledging that CP has no obligation to mail out T-4's before the end of February, concerns were expressed about delays that have happened.
CPR did much better this year than last. And they plan to be on target from now on.

7. With respect to negotiated benefits, we asked that any new Pension and Health care benefits that are negotiated by the unions include all current retirees as well as future retirees. When negotiating retirement benefits the Pensioner Representative should be present.
The answer was no - negotiations are geared to future retirees, and benefits are going to be less for them.
For information purposes, we also requested two more items:

1.Clarification of the Pension Rules in terms of ensuring that our Pensioner Representative or his designate is in physical attendance at each monthly meeting of the CPR Pension Committee, so he can disseminate as current information as possible to CP pensioners, spouses and survivors concerning the state of the Pension Fund, updates and requirements from the CP Pension department, and relevant information concerning the Pension Benefits Standards Act and Regulations.
Teleconferencing is acceptable in the existing rules. Also, Article 14.15 in the Pension rules clarifies that only two CP executives are needed to make a decision, such as changing the frequency from monthly meetings to four a year, and then it would go to a meeting of the board for final approval. This could well happen. In terms of being physically present to ensure pensioners are kept informed about pension issues, recent revisions in the federal Pension Benefit Standards Act regulations call for the company to inform EVERY member about the health of the plan, top 10 investments, etc. Detailed information about requirements can be found on the OSFI website.
 

2. Information on the possibility of a budget for our Pensioner Representative or his designate to attend meetings at various chapters during a year. 
We were told that CPR was considering that, but we have heard nothing since the April 2016 meeting.

And one last item - with respect to Article 12.09 of the Pension Rules, we have had no indication that CP is willing to change their position.

OTHER ACTIVITIES SINCE MAY 2015:

Location of the next biennial meeting – in May 2016, Bob Cameron and I met with members of the Kamloops chapter, explaining to them what was involved with hosting a convention. They met among themselves after we left, and agreed to host this year’s convention – Thank you Kamloops chapter!

Bill C-27
On October 19, 2016, the House of Commons had first reading for a proposed Bill C-27, “An Act to amend the Pension Benefits Standards Act”. The proposals include having a third pension option – besides Defined Benefit and Defined Contribution – called “Target Benefit Plans”, where employees and retirees share the risks of the market with the employer as it relates to pension investments. This was tried by the Conservatives in 2014 and not progressed, and now the Liberals are trying again. There has been a lot of activity from groups writing and meeting with our elected representatives to express concern. Teamsters, Unifor, and the Canadian Labour Congress have been in the fore here.  

At the end of December 2016, on behalf of the NCCPPA, I sent a letter to Finance Minister Morneau letting him know that the NCCPPA stands firmly in opposition to this bill. His office responded on April 5, 2017, and I am attaching that response. The response says a couple of things that are promising, “Please rest assured that the proposed TBP framework will not take away benefits from workers and retirees”, and “Plan members and retirees who do not consent would maintain their existing defined benefit pension or defined contribution pension benefits in their current plan.”  
 

I also met with my MP, Tom Kmiec, on January 23, 2017. Mr. Kmiec is a member of the Conservative opposition. He said he will stand in opposition to the bill the way it's currently worded. With respect to the bill, and particularly the section on consent, he says the wording needs to be very clear, stating that current retirees will not be affected and anyone who does not want to be part of changing to a Target Benefit should not be forced to. He said the Government has committed to consultation and the Conservatives are going to hold them to that. There are still several stages to go through before it reaches the Senate. 
President’s newsletters - In accordance with our bylaws, I am required to send twice yearly communications to our chapters. Fall 2015 involved Bob Cameron sending the minutes and convention proceedings to chapters, and I was busy drafting a letter to CP with our resolutions. However, President’s updates were sent to the chapters for Spring and Fall 2016. 

Pensioner’s Representative – Bob Cameron and I meet almost every time when he comes to Calgary for the CP Pension Committee meetings. These meetings occur the first Tuesday of every month. Bob and I are also in frequent telephone and email contact.

Pensioners’ website – www.cp-pensioners.com
We have had meetings with the CP Webmaster concerning material for the website. I can post newsletters from chapters, and information sent by the discount group “Perkopolis”. Since the website is not secure, any information regarding pension statements, pension fund or sensitive information cannot be posted. We continuously hope that more information can be provided from the company, but they are short staffed and not able to assist all that much. One area where we (Bob Cameron, George Hucker and I) keep a strong focus is “In Memoriam”, and this gets updated every so often. We continue to lobby for updates 3 or 4 times a year.    

The future of NCCPPA as currently organized.

The issue looming large before us now is where we go from here as an organization. When I first became president in 2009, there were 23 chapters. Now, in 2017, there are 15. To my knowledge, every chapter has left because of declining membership – across Canada members are aging, and younger retirees do not want to join a formal organization such as ours. As our Treasurer, Don Jennings, has noted in his report, “For your information, in 1999 we had 3338 members, in 2004 we had 2825 from 23 member associations.  In 2007, we had a low 1653 members from 20 member associations and in 2010, we had 1832 members from 21 member associations… In 2016, a total of fifteen Associations were affiliated with the National Council with a reported membership of 777”. Leaders in all chapters and the National continue to wrack our brains as to how to attract new members. 

There are other groups out there. I know of at least three other pensioner groups in Calgary, who get together only for social reasons - lunches, golf games, etc., and have no desire to join a formal organization such as the NCCPPA. 

Let me say a few words about my own role as president. When my term ends September 1, 2017, I will have served as President for the past 8 years. My predecessor, the late Don Hoare, was also from Calgary and had served 10 years, so the President’s position will have been filled for the last 18 years by someone from Calgary. While that may be convenient because the CPR head office is in Calgary, it is certainly not a necessity to have the president there. Communications now can occur by email, conference calls, better use of the pensioner website. Maybe new eyes will have new energy, new approaches, new ideas to increase membership, and encourage more chapters to join.  
That said, this is my formal notice that I will not let my name stand for president at our 2017 convention. Please consider putting your name forward for this position.

CONCLUSION

In closing, I would like to thank Norm Ahlstrom and his team from the Kamloops chapter for all the work they have done to prepare for this convention – a job well done!

I would also like to thank Bob Cameron, George Hucker, Peter Landry, Tom Sonier and Don Jennings for their service as executive of the NCCPPA. Bob, in his role as secretary of NCCPPA did a great deal of work to connect with chapters by mail, email and phone in preparation for this convention. Also, many thanks to Don Jennings for his capable handling of our treasury, and his contact with our chapters.  A special thank you to Carole Valence, who has translated many of our documents for us. Finally, thank you to all who have made the effort to attend this convention. Your presence here is extremely important. 

Please accept my report.

Lyle Berge, President
Att:

[image: image1.emf]
APPENDIX 6
1st Vice President Report May 26-27, 2017 Kamloops BC

For the last 2 years I have been a volunteer for 3 days (Monday, Wednesday and Friday) per week handling medical supplies such as wheel chairs, walkers, bed supplies for individuals who are confined to a bed.

Also I assisted with the Executive in contacting the lobbyist for the Teamster and Legislative Representative of the Teamsters in Ottawa getting as much information I could get with regards to Bill C-27

George Hucker

1st Vice-President

APPENDIX 7
Since our last convention in Montreal- May 2015, and as President of the Toronto Chapter I’ve been keeping pensioners informed of who are sick, in hospital, moving into nursing 

Homes and pensioners passing.  When pensioners pass I contact their fellow Pensioners to let them know where visitation and funeral services are being held.

I also organize meetings and pension dinners including attending the luncheon meetings In Burlington which are held on the last Thursday of the month. I provide information to the Pensioners at meetings with regards to the C.P. Rail Pension Department and the N.C.C.P.P.A.

Outside of being involved in the Toronto Chapter, I am the President of our Condominium Board, I volunteer at Providence Health Care Centre, Head Usher at Annunciation Parish and

 Am also the Second Vice-President of the N.C.C.P.P.A

Peter Landry, Toronto Chapter

2ND Vice President

APPENDIX 8
NCCPPA 3rd VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
 

Since our last convention in Montreal in 2015 when I was elected to the position of 3rd Vice-President I have learned a great amount about the Canadian Pacific Pensioner Association. I have been in contact with Bob on many occasions for different reasons over the last two years and Bob has shared information with me. Either by telephone or email Bob has kept me up to date on what has been happening with the Pensioners Association meetings. This was especially helpful as the Alternate Pensioners Representative. Though I did not have an opportunity to attend a Pensioner Association monthly meeting in Calgary, I now have an understanding on what Bob, Lyle, Don, George, Peter and I as the executive of this committee are up against.

Lyle has kept me up to date on all issues that have passed through his office with regards to the pensioners association. This includes emails and reports from meetings with the company and his follow up on the important issue of Bill C-27.

I have also received all pertinent reports from Don.

 

Thank you

Tom Sonier

3rd Vice President

Alternate Pensioners Representative
APPENDIX 9
National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners

                          Association

                SECRETARY REPORT

2017 BIENNIEL CONVENTION, MAY 26-27, 2017 

                       KAMLOOPS B.C.

Welcome Delegates, Executive and members to the 

                  Biennial Convention of 2017




I have been your Secretary since May 2013 and I have been re-elected at each Convention since, most recently May 2015 in Montreal.     

After that Convention in Montreal I spent about 3 months getting them done with help from Lyle Berge, thanks Lyle. The French version was mailed from Lyle’s office and I mailed all others.

At this Convention you will be asked to adopt them as written.

I have worked very well with our Executive since then, and I thank them for their help. 

At the Executive level we are constantly trying to get more retirees to join chapters but it is a slow process. All Chapters are also trying this also.

In the last 6 months your Executive has been working very hard to get all information with regards to Bill C-27, through the help of George Hucker who was our contact for the Teamsters Lobbyist and National Legislative Rep as to what they are doing to try and get rid of this Bill. We are still working on this as we speak

There will be more discussion at this Convention about this Bill.

I enjoyed being your Secretary for the last 6 years and enjoy doing the work for all pensioners.

Yours truly

Robert J. Cameron

Secretary NCCPPA
1

